
COVID and the workforce – The new normal? - by William Gati
May 18, 2021 - Front Section

Due to COVID, many people were forced to work from home. As a result, they had to shift their work
style. Now they are being asked to come back to the workplace full time. While this may be good
news for some (those who have a full house, kids running about, no work office space, etc.), many
find they prefer to work from home.

Companies are now facing a new dilemma: Should employees be forced back to work full time, or
do they allow them to decide to have an office at home, go to work in the office location or do a
hybrid (in office two or three days a week)?

There are plenty of benefits to working from home. Including an improved quality of life change (no
need to commute for hours, casual dress, flexible schedules). In many cases, people are more
productive working from home. 60% of Americans say they prefer to work remotely or from home at
least part of the time.

Companies like Ford are allowing people to work from home part-time, establish more flexible
working hours, and also the ability to social distance in the work environment. Ford is planning to
follow a hybrid model for an estimated 30,000 workers this coming fall. The ratio of time at work
versus home will vary depending on their project and responsibility. Many workers do not have to be
in an office setting to be productive.

What will the “new workplace” lifestyle look like? Many say to expect a more relaxed environment
and dress code with more space between their fellow employees. The cubicles of the past will be
modified to meet this demand.

There is a balance between being on Zoom and paying attention to meetings versus direct contact
with other employees. It seems that eye-to-eye contact improves intention and accountability. Also,
people do not like to commute to work but staying home creates isolation and loneliness. Humans
are social creatures, and we function much better around others.

How do you find that happy medium?

It is projected that employees will have a new level of social anxiety going back to work due to
isolation for so many months and fear of contracting COVID. So their new spaces need to be



friendly and inviting.

For many companies, a hybrid model will become the new norm. And how do we adapt our spaces
and real estate to achieve this?

In addition, people are moving to the suburbs to have larger homes with a home office. Lately, it
appears that home prices in Queens, in particular, are going far above the asking price. This is great
for home value but bad for the office rental market.

Ultimately the office vacancy rates will inevitably go up, and vacancy rates will increase as well. The
real estate community must adjust to this and take advantage of the stimulus bills to improve
infrastructure. One would start to think we need to reevaluate our real estate portfolios and goals.

Lately, I have seen an uptick in real estate development, medical, and home additions. I have also
seen a reduction in office space and commercial development. One hopes that companies like
Amazon will incorporate more offices in the New York City area. But for the time being, there will be
changes on the horizon.

I am curious to know how you are adapting to all these changes. Please write to me at
wgatiarchitecturestudio.com. Thank you.
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